COMMUNICATION - C60
Council — July 15, 2020
Committee of the Whole
Report No. 35, Items 4 & 5

From: LEORA STOLL || -

Sent: Friday, July 10, 2020 5:24 PM

To: Clerks@vaughan.ca

Cc: Bevilacqua, Maurizio <Maurizio.Bevilacqua@vaughan.ca>; alan.shefman@vuaghan.ca
Subject: [External] lack of due process

To Whom it May Concern,

| have just learned of a proposed construction of 10 condos with up to 54 stories along the north side of
Steeles Avenue between Yonge and Hilda.

| am saddened that this proposal is being brought before council during Covid 19 without the proper
community consultation which would happen under normal times. Even though | am in favour of
economic development which brings business and a prosperity to our community, it must be done in a
manner that will best add to the community. Without an increase in local infrastructure - parks, libraries -
the Thornhill community will suffer greatly by this increase in population density.

On a personal note - | have an elderly aunt and uncle who live in a retirement home in this exact area,
and this will absolutely impact their quality of life.

| also have a special needs 27 year old son, who lives a group home on Crestwood and the proposed
height of the buildings which is more than double the currently allowed in the Secondary Plan, will make
him feel like he is in a prison. How will he enjoy the parks and going for walks with such an increase in
population density? and without sunlight? We elect government officials to protect the vulnerable - have
you not learned anything from Covid-19. It appears that once again our individual liberties are being taken
away.

Leora Stoll



